
 

 

 
 

July - August 2024 
 
 

 

JULY 

 
 

 
    In total, we had about 80 kids attend, 
counting the kids from church. On Sunday 
evening, a good number of parents at-
tended and heard a gospel presentation.  

 

 
 

 
     This year we were able to take eleven 
young people to camp in Morelia. Also, a 
deacon came with us to help drive the 14-
hour trip to the camp. Please continue to 
pray for our young people that they will 
seek to follow the Lord with their lives.  

 

 

 

 
 

 

AUGUST 

 
 

     Wonderful time in the mountains for 
our annual family retreat. We had a good 
group of 40 people and of those 40, four 
were relatives of our church members 
that went for the first time.  
     My wife and I finished the premarital 
counseling sessions with a couple from 
our church. Please pray that the couple 
will continue to seek the Lord as they 
plan on getting married.  
     I finished teaching and grading all the 
work of my students for my Romans class 
that began in May. I thoroughly enjoyed 
teaching Romans, and I am very grateful 
to Seminario Bautista Logos (Logos Bap-
tist Seminary) for the opportunity to 
teach.  
     It is with great excitement and grati-
tude to our good Lord and Savior that we 
can announce that we will be able to 
begin the expansion project this October 
as planned. This month I saw in the con-
tribution list a considerable donation for 
the project that will enable us to begin. 
By God’s grace, the church has saved the 
funds needed for about a third of the pro-
ject. With the donation and what we have 
saved up there will be enough to begin 
and finish, Lord willing, in about four 
months’ time—the foundation, floor, 
walls, bathrooms, and roof.   
     There is still much to do, but as our 
church people continue to give, we trust 
that the final finishes will be done as they 
come up. Please rejoice with us in God’s 
goodness and faithful provision for His 
work here in Sinaloa, Mexico.  

 
 
 
May the Lord give us wisdom as we seek 
to make the best of the new space and 
bathrooms the Lord has graciously       
provided for the church.  
 

Praises/Prayer Requests 

• We want to thank all the 
churches and individuals that 
have sacrificially contributed to 
our church project.   

• Pray that the Lord will continue 
to provide for the rest of the   
details like new chairs, platform, 
tile for the floors, and a way to 
divide the new auditorium, to 
name a few. 

• Pray for the kids that continue to 
attend Bible club on Thursdays. 

• Pray for Lupita who starts her 
junior year in IPES (Bible college 
and seminary).  

• Pray for our young people as 
they return to school that they 
would honor the Lord in all they 
do and that they would seek His 
will for their lives. 

• Pray for spiritual growth in the 
couple with whom we finished 
premarital counseling. 

• Also, pray for the marriage of  
another couple from our church 
that we are currently counseling 
and for another couple that 
would like to receive marriage 
counseling.  

• Pray for us as a church as we 
begin to prepare and clean the 
area where the construction will 
begin. 

• Pray for us as we seek the Lord’s 
wisdom and timing to begin     
Bible studies in the towns/cities 
of some of our members.  

• Continue to pray for the salva-
tion of souls here in Alhuey and 
the surrounding towns.  

•  

Preaching Christ in Sinaloa, 
 

Brian, Diana, Jésed, Mariana, and 
Brandon 
Nehemiah 2:18 
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